

#### **WEEK BEGINNING:** 14.11.2022

# THIS WEEK'S LEARNING

This week is a very exciting week in Reception as we will all be going on our first trip to the Olympic Park!

There, we will use our senses to explore the natural environment around us. Furthermore, we will use ICT equipment and a software programme to create number books. We will use our mathematical and critical thinking skills to notice the numerical patterns around us which will help us create the number books.

The school will provide a packed lunch, please can you ensure that your child comes to school with an EMPTY backpack in order to carry it, Alternatively, you are welcome to provide your child with their own packed lunch.

Please ensure your child has a raincoat and a hat and is wearing the usual school uniform. Children will all be wearing a high-vis jacket to ensure their safety.



RSM - Wednesday 16th November RA - Thursday 17th November

RB - Friday 18th November

We are so excited! Make sure you are ready at school by 7:50am!

### Star Moments



Well done to all of the Reception children for their amazing efforts with behaviour and attitudes towards learning. This week, our happy leaves go out to:

RA: – Anfa – for having a really mature attitude inside and outside of the classroom. You are always so kind and willing to give a helping hand to those who need it!

RB: Nafeesah – for becoming increasingly independent with her Maths work and for her great attitude to learning, Well done, Nafeesah!

RSM: - Fabian - for developing his independence in Phonics, Fabian has demonstrated he is able to write his sounds on hus own which is great progress from September!



Please bring your child in everyday so that no learning is missed.

# Don't forget...

- We must come into school everyday so we don't miss important learning.
- Please ensure your child has a set of spare clothes in their bag as well as wellies.
- All your child's belongings must be clearly labelled to avoid things being misplaced.
- Share your WOW moment from home on Tapestry. Your teachers love seeing them!
- Thank you to those parents who are active on Tapestry, it's great to have your contributions of learning that is happening at home!
- Reception's trip to the Olympic Park: RSM Wednesday 16th November, RA -Thursday 17th November, RB - Friday 18th November
- Express your interest in volunteering by sending an email at reception1pstar.newham.sch.uk or speak to a member of our team.

**Mathletics** 

#### Over to you. HOME LEARNING

- Practise writing your name everyday.
- Complete the weekly mathletics homework.
- Practise reading and writing the week's sounds.
- Read a story book everyday and complete a comment in your reading record.

## Keep in touch

Email: reception1@star.newham.sch.uk

Twitter: @Star\_Primary

Website: https://star.newham.sch.uk/

Phone: 020 7476 5336